Letter in solidarity with and support of our confreres and the people of Central Africa
“After we had suffered and been insolently treated, as you know, in Philippi,
we drew courage through our God to speak to you the gospel of God with much struggle.”
1 Thessalonians 2,2
        Nairobi, Friday, February 8, 2013
Dear Provincial Superior and confreres of Central African Republic,
In this hour of much uncertainty and suffering in the country where you are serving the people of God, we, the secretaries of Evangelization and Provincials of APDESAM gathered in Nairobi these days for our sub-continental assemblies, cannot express the heartache we feel by knowing the struggles you are enduring.

We want to share with you our prayers and brotherly solidarity at this moment. St. Paul, after suffering in Philippi for the sake of the Gospel, as he puts it, he “drew courage through our God” to continue to announce the Gospel of God with much struggle (1 The 2,2). St. Daniel Comboni, our founder, also understood this same truth: the works of God always grow at the foot of the Cross.

The history of our Institute is marked by many examples of faithfulness to the people we serve and to the Gospel under extreme difficult situations. Therefore, at this moment of uncertainty in Central African Republic, we want to assure you of our prayers. We ask God that He may fill you all with the strength of Jesus on the Cross so well understood by St. Paul and by St. Daniel Comboni.
Our prayers go also to the leaders of the country so that He may enlighten them to seek peace and mutual understanding rather than selfish interests at the expenses of the people of Central African Republic.

Courage and strength in the footsteps of Jesus Christ!
In prayer and united in that strength that only the One above can give us,

The Provincial Superiors and Secretaries of Evangelization of APDESAM:
Fr. Mariano Tibaldi (General Administration)
Fr. Tesfaye Tadesse Gebresilasie (General Administration)
Fr. Paul Annis (Egypt)
Fr. John Richard Kyankaaga (Egypt)
Fr. Tesfamariam Ghebrecristos (Eritrea)
Fr. Julio Ocaña (Ethiopia)
Fr. Angelo Giorgetti (Khartoum)
Fr. Norbert Stonfer (Khartoum)
Fr. Joseph Maina (Kenya)
Fr. Filipe Resende (Kenya)
Fr. Dário Balula Chaves (Malawi/Zambia)
Fr. Gian Battista Moroni (Malawi/Zambia)
Fr. José Luis Rodriguéz (Mozambique)
Fr. Alberto Jerónimo (Mozambique)
Fr. Jeremias Martins (South Africa)
Fr. Paul Kambo (South Africa)
Fr. Daniele Moschetti (South Sudan)
Fr. Markus Koerber (South Sudan)
Fr. Sylvester Hategek’Imana (Uganda)
Fr. Christopher Besigye (Uganda)
Fr. David Aguilar (South Sudan)

